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Project report from Project Leader, Phil Barry: 
 
OPRF Rotary provided five Youth Scholarships in 2019, presented at our Awards Breakfast on 
May 15, 2019. 
 
Recipients of the awards were: 
Luke Mahanes 
Caroline Robling-Griest 
Racquel Hernandez 
Maire O’Donnell 
Mary Lynch 
 
Certificates were provided for and presented to each. 
 
Youth scholarship winners were determined through a blind-review application process. 
Reviewers are all members of the Rotary Club of Oak Park - River Forest. 
 
The original grant application anticipated 2 scholarships for $1500 each ($3000 in scholarships 
plus $25 in incidental expenses - $3025.)  After reviewing available funds, the Club decided to 
contribute additional Club funds so that a total of five scholarships could be awarded. 
 
Total cost: $7,535 (5 x $1500 + $25) 

● Portion funded by D6450 grant: $1503 
● Portion funded by Rotary Club OPRF Operating Fund: $1522 + $500 = $2022 

○ Receipt for $3500 in expenditures uploaded to grant website, which is in excess 
of the $3025 project  

● Portion funded by in-kind donations: $25 from The Printing Store for certificates 
● Portion funded by Rotary Club OPRF’s Donor-Advised Scholarship Fund at OPRF 

Community Foundation:  $4,000 


